
 I am currently reading a book by Brian McLaren entitled, The Girl with the 
Dove Tattoo. It is a delightful little book about Jesus, Moses, Mohamed, the 
Buddha, and Abraham coming to earth, together, in an attempt to open their 
respective followersô eyes to the true gospel message of peace and mutual 
respect inherent in each faith. In the process, they meet a woman, Chrystal, who 
helps protect them and they begin opening her eyes to what it means to be a true 
follower. Unfortunately, however, their followers become incensed at the ñheresyò 
and ñblasphemyò these men are committing. The masses think these men are 
imposters and violently try to stop them.  

 I have not finished the book yet, and I have been intentional about not 
spoiling anything should you choose to read it. I do, however, want to share two 
quotes that stood out to me as particularly profound. In the first quote, Jesus is 
talking about the nature of evil and violence, and how his followers should fight 
against those forces. Jesus says, ñIf you try to fight them using their own means, 
you add to their power. If you instead are passive and do nothing, you give them 
permission to dominate. The only way to defeat violence and evil is by standing up 
to them nonviolently and overcoming them with the greater power of grace, truth, 
and love.ò  

 The second quote comes together in a very humorous way. Jesus is again 
talking to Chrystal and quotes the part of John 3:16 about how God so loved the 
world and says, ñGod loves the whole damned world.ò Chrystal is understandably 
shocked by Jesusô language and chastises him, telling him he needs to wash his 
mouth out with soap. But Jesus continues by saying, ñIôm serious. God doesnôt just 
love the ideal world or the perfect world. God loves the damned world, the world 
full of evil and injustice and prejudice and violence. Godôs love doesnôt start with 
the best and work down. Godôs love starts with the worst and works up. Godôs love 
begins with the damned.ò 
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June 30, 2016 Balance  $38,366.03 
July 2016 Deposits   

General Fund $8,233.65  

Designated $1,454.66 $9,688.31 
July 2016 Disbursements   

Budgeted/General Fund ($6,857.19)  
Other Fund/Pass-Through ($1,210.77) ($8,067.96) 

July 31, 2016 Balance  $39,986.38 

GENERAL CHECKING ACCOUNT 

A Moment About Giving 

God shows us the meaning of generosity through the beautiful 
diversity we see in creation, in the overflowing love of Jesus Christ, and in 
the never-ending gift of the Holy Spirit. God has abundantly blessed us 
here at First Christian Church in Burnet, Texas, and has called us to be a 
community that blesses others through the sharing of our love, our gifts 
and talents, and our material possessions. Let us rejoice each week in 
what we have been given and what is ours to give back through our 
offering we give each week.  

 I donôt know about what goes on in each of your heads, but I find this notion 
of Godôs love starting with the worst and working up to be immensely comforting. I 
know how much of a sinner I am. I know all the ways I am not worthy of Godôs 
acknowledgment, much less his love. I find it awe-inspiring to know that Godôs 
love for me begins in the precise places which I believe are the least loveable; the 
places I most wish didnôt exist, the spiritual love handles if you will.  

 When Jesus, in scripture, calls us to follow him, I wonder if part of what he is 
calling us to do is to do that very thingðlove the damned, cursed, least wanted 
parts of ourselves. After all, it is only when we begin to love ourselves that we can 
truly begin to love others. So that is my prayerful challenge for each of us this 
month, try to love the least loveable aspects about yourself. I donôt mean love 
those aspects in a celebratory way, but in a way of acceptance for what it isðpart 
of you. It is only then that we can love the least loveable parts of others.  

   
 Grace and Peace, 



A Note from our Acting Moderator 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 I read this quote 
recently and it give me the 
idea for this article.  Thereôs 
always going to be bad stuff 

happening to us personally and/or in our 
church.  After the heavy rains in the last 
couple of weeks we have discovered our 
roof leaks have not been corrected, and 
on Sunday, the 21st, we discovered that 
the major leak in the baptistery had 
caused the ceiling to fall. It was a mess! I 
was in awe as our members got it cleaned 
up before worship.   

 Folks, LIGHT will overcome this roof 
issue.  We have an account for roof 
repairs that totals somewhere around 
$5,000.  The light will shine when we have 
enough to get the roof repaired for good.  I 
have all the confidents in the world this 
will happen this year.  The roof will not 
correct itself and we all have to know that 
it is up to us as a congregation to fix all 
those BAD, DARK items.  

 

Ron Petrick 

Acting Moderator 

PRC Meeting 
 

The next Pastoral Relations Committee meeting 
will be Tuesday September 6th at 6:00pm. 
 

2016 Committee members: 
 

     *Ronda Hostetter  
Susan Clark  Charolette Collie 
Brenda Williams Jim Nance   

Churchôs Address Change 

 Effective Monday, August 1st,  First 
Christian Church will no longer receive 
mail at the Post Office. Instead, our 
physical address will become our mailing 
address.  

Our new mailing address is: 

204 East Graves St. 

Burnet, Texas 78611 

Cross Wall 

 We have recently discovered that 
we have not updated the Memorial Book 
of any of the new crosses given for our 
Cross Wall in a very long time. If you 
have provided a memorial cross for our 
Cross Wall please let Pastor BJ know 
that you provided one and in whose 
memory or honor it is for so we can 
update our memorial records. Thanks! 



Disciples Women 

 The September DWM 
meeting has been cancelled.  
 
 The BBA Disciples 
Womenôs Retreat is 

scheduled for October 14-16. 
Registration forms can be found on the 
DWM bulletin board. So far there are 3 
ladies going on the retreat: Sharon, 
Charolette, and Marilyn. It is not too late 
to join us! 
 

In Christ, 
Marilyn 

 August was another 

great month for FCC Burnet 

Disciples Men.  We 

prepared and served for 

Mondayôs Kitchen with great 

success. The Disciples Men assisted in 

serving and cleaning up a meal during 

the successful Worship Arts.    

 The next Disciples Men Regional 

Retreat is September 16-18 at 

Brownwood Retreat Center. There are 

registration forms available at the office. 

This year we have Rev. Bruce Frogge, Sr. 

Minister of Cypress Creek CC and Rev. 

Marilyn Fiddmont, VP, Christian Church 

Foundation as our Keynoters. The theme 

is ñAre We Followers or Just Fans?ò 

 

Ron Petrick 

 It is more than a little shocking 
to think that September is here. 
With September comes the 
excitement of Fall and the many 
special occasions we have to 
celebrate. The Worship Committee 
will be meeting on September 7th to 
begin planning for the Fall Season.   

Susan Clark 
Worship Committee co ïchair 

We were excited to present Victoria 
Johnson with a $2000 scholarship to 
help fund her Doctor of Audiology degree 
on Sunday, August 28th. Way to go 
Victoria! 



OUTREACH MINISTRY REPORT 
 Thanks to everyone who 
was able to donate to the Child 
Welfare Boardôs back to school 
program. We collected a total of 

$205.00 to go toward this worthy cause! 

  Meals on Wheels is very grateful for 
the items that the Worship Arts Camp kids 
collected.  On Monday, August 22nd, 
Lauren McAndrews picked up the 
donations and will be distributing them 
throughout the week.   
 Our next outreach effort will be our 
Reconciliation Offerings on Sunday 
September 25 and Sunday Oct. 2

nd
. 

 The Noisy Offering collection from 
August 7th totaled $109.84. 
 From August 1st through August 
22nd, Mondayôs Kitchen served 229 meals 
and donations of $152.65 were received.  
 

Thank you for all you do. 

Ronda Hostetter  

MONDAYôS KITCHEN 
SCHEDULE OF WORKERS 
S  2016 

 
S  5, 2016 

No Mondayôs Kitchen 
 
 

S  12, 2016 
Set Up: Celeste Bruton 
Cook:  Susan & Bennie Clark 
Bake:  Celeste Bruton 
Serve: 1) Celeste Bruton 
 2) Maedel Hearn 
 3) Linda Guess 
Clean-Up: Bennie & Susan Clark 
 

September 19, 2016 
   Disciples Men 
 

September 26, 2016 
   Epicenter 

THANK YOU 
 We received this note from Lauren McAndrews, Director of Development of 
Opportunities for Williamson and Burnet Counties, thanking us for the donations we 
collected during our Worship Arts Camp in August: 

Dear Friends at First Christian Church,  

 It is with deepest gratitude that I write to thank you for your continued support of 
our Opportunities Meals on Wheels program. Your financial support has a direct 
impact on our neighbors and truly helps seniors to age in place. Thank you for the 
ministry you provide and for demonstrating good neighbors actions. We look forward 
to a continued partnership.  

Best Regards, 

Lauren McAndrews 

Director of Development 



 This was our 8th Worship Arts Camp, and while we might not have filled the church with 
childrenðwe did fill it with laughter, excitement, singing, squeals as lions chased servants, and so 
much more. 
 Monday we gathered food in the neighborhood for LACareðwhich amounted to 162 pounds 
of food and $55 in cash. We also collected a wagon load of goodies for Meals on Wheels. 
 We tie dyed t-shirts and our extra shirts will be taken to the Childrenôs Advocacy Center.  
 The kids in 5th grade and above spent two nights at Wildflower Meadows where they did a 
craft with the residents one night and then worked in the garden the other night.  
 The rest of us spent time singing, learning about Daniel and a den full of hungry lions and 
how the servants who tattled on Daniel ended up being the ones eaten by those same lions. William, 
our angel, said, ñWait, I need to go home and make me a sword to protect Daniel!ò 
 For the Good Samaritan, we made three giggling 5 year old's be the robbers and let Tyler 
have his dream part as the donkey.  
 We practiced our songs and our skits together on Thursday and Friday. And as is our custom, 
we ended Friday night with ice cream sundaes and a water balloon fight. FYI, even when it is 100 
degrees outside, balloons filled with cold water are especially shocking and refreshing.  
 Finally, reality came as Sunday morning the youth led us in worship where they did such an 
awesome job. Thanks to all who helped, those who led, and were available wherever they were 
needed. 
 The theme this year was ñThe Greatness of Godò and God sent 20 children to spend the 
week with us, truly showing us the Greatness of God. 
 

Thank You, 
Brenda 

THANK YOU 
 This past week, we received this note from the folks at Wildflower 
Meadow thanking us for our help during Worship Arts Camp: 

 Thank you so much for helping us with our ñsnackò and cleaning and 
planting in our garden area. We really enjoyed youðplease come back any 
time!ò 

Bible Olympics 

 We have begun studying for the next round of Bible Olympics which will cover 
the books of Daniel, Jonah, Ruth, and Esther. This gathering will be at First Christian 
Church, Smithville on Saturday, October 1st. Those who have been before can tell 
you just how much fun it is, whether you are young in body, or just young at heart! We 
would love to have you join us! 



 

Working in the 
garden at 
Wildflower 

Meadows during 
Worship Arts 

Camp was a lot of 
fun! 


